
NOTICE TO WATER CUSTOMERS 
April 1, 2023 

 
 
Effective April 1, 2023, the City of Mineral Wells will initiate STAGE II Water Use Restriction. 
S t u r d i v a n t  P r o g r e s s  W S C  w i l l  c o m p l y  w i t h  t h e  S t a t e  o f  T e x a s  
g u i d e l i n e s  b y  f o l l o w i n g  t h e  C i t y  o f  M i n e r a l  W e l l s .  
 
STAGE II of the City’s Water Conservation and Drought Contingency Plan is described as 
follows: 

 
STAGE II – Moderate Water Shortage Conditions 

 
• No outside water use permitted. 

• The only outside water use exception is for animals. 
 

• Construction projects shall use reuse water. 
 

• Businesses requiring water as a basic function of the business, such as nurseries, 
commercial car washes, laundromats, high-pressure water cleaning services, etc., 
will obtain written permission from the City Manager for intended water use. 

 
• Commercial uses not listed will be controlled to the extent directed by the City 

Manager. 
 
 
The water use restrictions will remain in effect until further notice. Violations may result in a fine 
up to $500 per occurrence and/or discontinuation of water service. 

 
We appreciate the support with your ongoing water conservation efforts. Updated notices will be 
distributed as drought conditions continue to change. If you have any questions or concerns, contact 
the Sturdivant Progress office at (940) 325-6020. 


